
Stephen Kenyon CPFA 
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Your Ref   

Date   10 May 2016 

Please ask for  Mr D Fowler 

Direct Line  0161 253 5518 

E-mail   d.w.fowler@bury.gov.uk 

 

By Email 
 

For the attention of Mr Nath 
request-324063-a699ab15@whatdotheyknow.com 
 

 
 

Dear Sir 
 
Request for Information - Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 

 
Thank you for your email of the 20 April 2016 where you requested information about 

penalty tribunal adjudicator's decisions in relation to The Rock. 
 
To ascertain how many PCN cases were heard by the Traffic Penalty Tribunal in 

relation to The Rock would still exceed £450 or 18 hours of work at £25 per hour. 
Additionally, due to Data Protection issues I would not provide you with full copies of 

the Adjudicator decisions. 
 

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for 
information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, 
which for Local Government is set at £450.  This represents the estimated cost of one 

person spending 18 hours at £25 per hour in determining whether the Council holds 
the information i.e. in locating, retrieving and extracting the information. 

 
However, the non-archived Tribunal cases that are retained in Parking Services show 
that: 

 
There were 5 PCN's appealed for The Rock at the Traffic Penalty Tribunal. 

 
There were 2 appeals dismissed 
 

There were 2 appeals allowed 
 

There is 1 case awaiting a decision. 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for 

an internal review.  Internal review requests should be submitted within two months 
of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed 

to: 
 
The FOIA Reviewing Officer 

Bury Council 
Knowsley Street 
Bury, BL9 0SW 

Department for  

Resources and Regulation 

 

David Fowler 

Assistant Director 
(Localities) 

3 Knowsley Place 

Duke Street 

Bury  BL9 0EJ 

www.bury.gov.uk 

Electronic or fax service of 
Legal Documents is not accepted 
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If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to 
apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision.  Details are as follows: 
 

Office of the Information Commissioner  
Wycliffe House  

Water Lane  
Wilmslow  
Cheshire SK9 5AF 

 
www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 

 
Tel: 01625 545700 Fax: 01625 524510 

 
Should you have any queries, please contact me on the number above. 
 

Yours sincerely 
 

 
D Fowler 

Assistant Director [Localities] 
 

http://www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk/

